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For whosoever shall call upon the name of the Lord shall be saved. —Romans 10:13 

 
Becky and I made a quick trip to the States in May. I 
haven’t done the math, but I think that we were traveling 
to get there and back for more hours than we were 
actually there. Jet-lag followed us for about three weeks, 
but it was such a privilege to watch Ariel graduate from 
Pensacola Christian College.  
 
Two days before we began our trip back to PNG, my dad 
called me with a problem on our standby generator. We 
have a 60kva generator that provides backup power 
when the city’s power goes out (which is an almost daily 
occurrence). We were able to rush order the voltage 
regulator from California to Florida and received it just 
hours before we flew back to PNG. Then, hours after 
arriving in PNG, the part was installed into the generator 
and we are back up and running. In a city where the 
temperatures come all the way down to 75 degrees in 

the winter (which started yesterday), we really appreciate the ability to turn on air 
conditioners and ceiling fans. 


Hannah is studying theatre at Bob Jones 
University, and she is spending her summer with 
us here. She wrote a play called “A New Song.” 
The play follows the life of Christ and is a clear 
presentation of the Gospel. There is a little 
artistic license; but there is a part of the 
production where a little boy takes Jesus off the 
cross. That grabs me every time I watch them 
practice. This weekend, they will present the four 
times. We are thankful to see the Lord doing a 
work in and through Hannah.


It has been a season of salvations over the last two weeks. In the ministries here, between 
the school and the church, we have seen 15 people put their trust in the Lord Jesus. 
Several of them are people for whom we have been praying for a long time. These 
seasons are not the norm; however when they come, they are a great reminder that He is 
always at work, even in the dry seasons. This too is fruit to your account. Thank you.


Sincerely,

Matt and Becky Allen
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